Clean Up Event A Great Community Effort

On Sunday March 9th, over 130 volunteers from seven organizations gathered

together for a clean up of the Crook Horn Creek area - the old railroad access road

and wetlands along the bay at 51st St - sponsored by the Environmental Commission.

While this area has been appreciated by fisherman, crabbers, birders and nature

lovers;  it has also been abused by those dumping all manner of garbage for years.

Despite the cold and windy conditions, 130 - 150 environmentally conscious people

participated. More than 50 big yard bags of trash and recyclables, and over 10 yards

(dump trucks) of bulk debris were removed - literally tons of trash. All of it picked up 

by hand, including a lot of broken glass that had volunteers on their hands and knees.

Participants included Cornerstone Ministries; OC Clean Communities; OCHS environmental club, student council, SADD, and individual volunteers; the Oakcrest

HS science club; 16 - 34 Community Association; representatives of the NJ Dept of

Environmental Protection;  Mayor Perillo; and individual neighbors and residents.

This event was similar to our beach clean ups (Adopt-A-Beach program).

Volunteer initiatives and public-private partnerships like this are great ways for residents to get involved, effect positive change, and reduce costs to the city and taxpayers.

This was an event our community should be proud of - volunteers giving their time

to preserve this natural habitat.

Thank you to the Environmental Commission, Cornerstone Ministries, the city

employees, and especially all of the volunteers that braved the cold and wind, worked

so hard and did such good work! 

